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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families
Date/Time   June 14, 2019   10-12 noon
Location: Governor’s Crime Commission, 1201 Front Street Raleigh, NC 27609
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants: Chandrika Brown, Renee Cordero, Teka Dempson, Sonia Hopkins, Ashley Bass- Mitchell, Kyle Reece
New/Guest Members: Dana Madison Lowe  
Phone:
Webx: Elizabeth Field, Noel Thomas-Lester
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-chairs convened the meeting. Introductions completed.

	Approval of Minutes
	Approval of 5.24.19 meeting minutes is postponed until June 28, 2019. 

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
Feedback:
End of Meeting:
Next Agenda
Next Meeting Scheduled:
Listserv Info:
Website: 
	Topic: Intro and Welcome. Bylaws were changed to reflective our recommended changes in the previous meeting. Voting for the position of Vice Co-Chair for Family/Young Adult and Agency passed. Let’s welcome our new Vice Co-Chair Kyle Reece and Vice Co-Chair Ashley Bass Mitchell.
Presentation: Combat Female Veterans Families United [CFVFU]- [Lisa White, Executive Director, Teresa Nadeau, Board Member and LGBTQ Lead, Wanda Abbott, Executive Secretary, and Sandra Robinson.] The presentation begins with the history of women serving in combat. The band allowing women into combat was removed in 2013. Areas of focus for CFVFU include but are not limited to Connecting our Veterans with benefits services, educational resources, and providing resources for community support. CFVFU advocates at the state and national levels for the unique needs of female veterans. Suicide rates are 2.5x’s higher for females that have served or currently serving than for non-female veterans. According to a study done in 2012, that is roughly 22 lives per day. From 2005 to 2010 there was a significant increase in women veterans. Many suffer from PTSD and combat trauma which includes the likelihood of military sexual trauma. Females in Arm Forces Services are most likely to suffer from PTSD than men. 
In July 2017, we received our 501 C3. We operate by CFV in NC are women who are veterans and helping women veterans to transition into the civilian world.  We, CFVFU, believes that women who selflessly serve deserves recognition and deserves independence, wellness, opportunity, and growth. Our vision is to engage the CFV of NC with a focus on education, support, and advocacy. We act as a link between military life and the civilian world. 1 out of 63 women is identified as a veteran.  It is easy to overlook these women. We must learn how we can help these women identify as veterans in a safe environment, so they are never left behind but instead, they are connected to appropriate services. 

Teresa Nadeau- board member of CFVFU- Emerg relief fund helps to pay for home mortgages, rent, and hotels when funds are available. Home Depot has funds to help with structures of homes belonging to veterans. Most of the time there is a female veteran in a local shelter, and they don’t identify till CFVFU show up.  So, our outreach must continue to help bring awareness. Sexual abuse is the leading cause of PTSD for most female veterans. We have created a partnership with BB&T and which allowed us to shipped 60 care packages this month. We help to address issues women veterans face when returning to civilian life. 
“The personal cost of war is multi-faceted, and combat Veterans frequently present with a complex list of symptoms and realities that they’re left to overcome as they transition out of the military,”

< https://www.cfvfunited.com/>.
We have local board meetings every month on the third Saturday of each month. Our office is located in Greensboro. If you wish to attend, please give us a heads up so we know to expect you. 

· Feedback—
· Since you are working with females who have children and because we know trauma affects the whole family, we would like to provide WRAP and other resources in hope that you tap into these resources to help children, youth and families.

· Do you work with the LGBTQ population? There has been some change even by our president.  

· answer—-We must take things one step at a time. We have a lot of females that still have difficulty because they were once men. Every human being has a right to protection no matter where they are in their lives. Because the VA is male dominant, females going to the VA keeps reliving their trauma, so we have to keep taking it one step time at a time in addressing the needs of these female veterans. 

Meeting adjourns at 11:41 a.m.
Upcoming events/announcements- none at this time
Agenda shared through the collaborative listserv.

Next meeting is scheduled for June 28, 2019.
Where: Governor’s Institute 
Location: 1121 Situs Ct. Unit 320 Raleigh, NC 27606
**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests to:    Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 

www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over the home, it is a drop-down box.
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